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Kettlestone


Parish Council


Contact details


Clerk 


Joanna Otte


Little Manor, 


Thursford Rd


Little Snoring, NR21 0JN 01328 822366





Councillors


Gill Ashby


Chair 


878639





David Burgis


878474





Louise Cotton


822372





Christine Hipkin


878241





Marlene Hoad


822101





Trevor Hoad


822101





Robert Kilbourn


Vice-Chair


851633





The Annual Parochial Church Meeting will be held slightly earlier this year on Wednesday the 25th March at 10 o’clock in the Village Hall. 





Everybody will be most welcome especially this year as our numbers on the committee, due to retirements, have diminished and important positions are missing. 


We need your help! please come along and see what we have achieved last year and the way forward.


Martyn Proffitt 


Treasurer All Saints Church Kettlestone
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CPR and Defibrillator Training


Provided by a volunteer from the Air Ambulance


Friday 15 May at 5.30 pm


in the Village Hall





Retiring collection and donations for the East Anglian Air Ambulance








Members of the public are invited to the Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on 


16 March 2020











Views expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of the Editor or of Kettlestone Parish Council.  





News from the Parish Council: 


The VILLAGE SIGN has been cleaned and primed. A volunteer has begun the repainting (fitting it in between work commitments). A quote has been received for re-pointing the plinth. It is hoped that the sign will be re-erected in the early summer.





KETTLESTONE HISTORY PROJECT COFFEE MORNING


Thank you to all who came to the history project coffee morning.  After expenses we made £120 which has been split between the church tower fund and the history project.





The history project website is now live at � HYPERLINK "http://www.kettlestonehistory.org/" \t "_blank" �www.kettlestonehistory.org�  and details our research into Kettlestone during WW1.





The next part of our project is called ‘Village Voices’. With the help of Seb White we hope to record villagers talking about their lives, especially during WW2.  The sound clips will be edited by Seb and then uploaded onto the website.


We are also beginning our research into the village during WW2 so if anyone has information about Kettlestone during this time, we would love to know about it.


Bridget and Judith      
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VILLAGE HALL NEWS & EVENTS





Just to remind everyone, we play carpet bowls most Friday evenings, unless there is something else organised. Do come and join in or just watch if you prefer. There is a wide variety of expertise on display, accompanied by much laughter. All are most welcome.   





Tuesday 10 March – Art class at Gill’s studio.  £3.00 per person.





Fri 13 March 7.00pm: Film night


Showing Charade, starring Audrey Hepburn and Cary Grant, and a short Buster Keaton film.  Doors open as usual at 7.00pm, and the film will start at 7.15pm.  Price £4.00.





Tuesday 31 March – Games afternoon and Art Group meet in the village hall, starting at 2.30pm.  Tea and cakes provided.  Price £3.00 all inclusive. All are most welcome to meeting friends and neighbours.  All artistic abilities are represented!


 .


Sun 5 April 11am - 1pm: Bric-a-brac Sale


If you have any bric-a-brac to contribute, please could you contact a committee member or phone Ken on 822081.  We can collect and store items if required.  Tea/coffee and cakes will be served.  





FORTHCOMING EVENTS


.  


The 2nd Tuesday of the month Art class at Gill’s studio will be agreed with Gill nearer the time as this date falls immediately after Easter.  Confirmation will be sent to those who normally attend.


Tuesday 28 April - Games afternoon and Art Group meet in the village hall, starting at 2.30pm.  Tea and cakes provided.  Price £3.00 all inclusive.





Friday 8th May - VE day celebration and toast to all those who gave their lives during WW2. This will be a free event with donations to Help the Heroes / British Legion.  A short film will be shown. 


Further details to be announced nearer the time.  








Advance Notice


Our daughter Kate is getting married in the Church on Friday April 17th at 1 pm.


In view of this there will be a increase of traffic coming through the village with additional cars parked along The Street, particularly near the Church  around this time. 


We thank you for your understanding. 


Ian and Deborah Skinn. 
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From 1 pm – 4 pm Saturday 14 March 2020





LENT LUNCH


John and Angie Waterston would like to invite you to a


Lent Lunch on Tuesday March 17th at 5 Orchard Grove, Kettlestone 


starting at 12.30pm.


A simple Lunch of Soup, Bread and Cheese will be provided.


Anyone wishing to attend please ring 822394 to reserve a place as seating is limited.


No charge but donations for the Church would be much appreciated. 





Climate Emergency


 You’ll remember that the Kettlestone and Pensthorpe Climate Emergency Group was formed a few months ago to address the climate and environmental emergency and is working towards putting on an exhibition on these important topics. We are meeting regularly and making progress on the various aspects of the exhibition, which will inform with accurate facts and informative graphics, and will suggest actions that we can take to address this pressing issue. 


 


The theme of our exhibition will be ‘We Can’ – which also is the acronym for: the ‘Wildlife, Environment and Climate change Action Network’ with whose members we are currently working closely


 


‘Yes, we can’: of course, we can’t do everything needed to avert the climate and environmental crisis, but everyone can do something.


 


For example, in your garden: perhaps this year you will consider having a ‘wild’ area – don’t be too tidy; you might leave an area of the lawn to grow long; you might sow some wildflower seed (the end of March/ beginning of April is a good time); you might make a ‘bug hotel’; and it is not too late to put up a bird box or two – our fellow parishioner, Pete, who lives on Little Snoring Road, sells them.


 


There’s more advice on wildlife-friendly gardening on the RSPB website: go to � HYPERLINK "http://rspb.org.uk" �rspb.org.uk� and search for ‘wildlife gardening’.


 


Happy gardening! 


 


Not everyone gardens, so we’ll write with more advice on different aspects of tackling climate change in the next edition of this newsletter.

















